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* * * * * * * * * *

AmerenUE intends to invest $1.74 billion in generation infrastructure improvements and additions through 2006.  This investment is vital to the State of Missouri.  However, the Staff’s rate proposal puts the investment in serious jeopardy.  If the largest electric utility in the state cannot economically finance and invest in new generation as well as in upgrades and maintenance to existing generation, the state faces the prospect of becoming a net importer of electric energy--the path recently followed by California.  Missouri electric customers can only be assured of access to low cost, reliable electricity if Missouri’s investor owned utilities are provided with regulatory certainty concerning cost recovery and a reasonable rate of return on their investment.  


AmerenUE has made, and will continue to make, extensive investments in its electric generating assets.  Its generation fleet, however, is aging and the company faces escalating maintenance costs and capital expenditures, as well as potential new environmental regulations and increased security costs after September 11th.  Increased security costs alone are adding at least $2.3 million per year in ongoing operating expenditures, as well as incremental capital expenditures of at least $6.4 million.  


In order to maintain the reliability of their electric power supply, neighboring states are taking actions to encourage the expansion of the electric generation and transmission system infrastructure within their borders.  They realize its importance in providing a stable foundation for continued economic prosperity and growth within their borders.  The Alternative Regulation Plan proposed by the Company in this case will provide the regulatory certainty and reasonable rate of return that will help ensure that Missouri energy needs will be met. 

The estimated retirement dates for AmerenUE’s generating plants, used by Mr. Stout in his testimony concerning the depreciation issue, were developed by AmerenUE operations personnel working in concert with Mr. Stout.  The estimated retirement dates are reasonable based on my knowledge of the condition and operation of these plants.  Each plant was reviewed using the Company’s experience, observations, investment plans and the unique circumstances associated with the specific generating facility.  These factors were considered along with the uncertainties of future regulatory changes, technology advancements and market reliability.  The reliance on historical averages alone to determine the useful life of a facility, as suggest by the Staff, can provide inaccurate and misleading results.  Rather, the consideration of historical trends, equipment types, technological obsolescence, regulatory change  and the unique circumstances of each facility are much more likely to result in more realistic estimated retirement dates.  
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